## WHEELRIGHTS COMMITTEE MEETING

April 24<sup>th</sup> 2023

**Present**: David Judd (DJ), Caroline Carter (CC), David Naylor (DN), Dareyoush Rasssi (DR), John Sayce (JS), Chris Walsh (CW).

Apologies: Allyson Evans (AE), Nick Guy (NG).

- 1. Matters Arising from previous meeting- Sketty Councillors JS to follow up
  - Cwmbwlra Councillors: N.F.A.
  - New Website: no progress to report CC to enquire with UWTSD.
  - Prom Lighting Awaiting installation.
- 2. Swansea Active Travel Group Discussion about dangerous crossings JS said that the entrance to Parc Tawe had now been coloured to emphasise the continuation of the Boulevard. DN to compile a list with the help of members.
  - DJ will represent WR at the SATG with CC as back-up.
- **3.** Meeting with Jack Palmer DR reported that a ride is due on April 26<sup>th</sup> and he will speak to him about Blackpill bridge and Mumbles issues.
- **4.** Bike Week. JS reported on a proposal for a joint event with the Environment Centre and others to organise cycle stalls in Pier St. on June 10<sup>th</sup> with rides in from several Swansea locations. AGREED. WR offer to organise the ride from Uplands.
- **5.** Campaigning -Barriers DN produced an updates list of barriers. JS reported that he had seen no progress yet.
- **6.** Mumbles to Newton and Sea wall development Routes Group.
- 7. Gowerton-Penclawdd link brief report given.
- **8.** Gowerton Station DJ and DN had information which they shared.
- 9. Meeting with Cabinet Member Andrew Stephens JS to initiate meeting.
- **10.** Planning Applications CC reported on Persimmons Homes app for Gowerton. AGREED JS and CC to contact Planning dept. for discussion.
- **11.** TfW email AGREED DJ to take this forward.
- **12.** Leaflet Dispenser DR and NG to visit shops etc.

Notes prepared by John Sayce.